Wellesley Park Primary School

Reaching for Success Together

01823 664876

www.wellesleyparkschool.co.uk

office@wellesleypark.bep.ac



Wellesley Park Primary School Homefield Wellington Somerset TA21 9AJ

Headteacher: Carly Wilkins Deputy Headteacher: Daniel Houton

6th September 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome Back to School!

I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable summer break. As we embark on a new academic year, I am filled with excitement and optimism for the opportunities and experiences that lie ahead for our wonderful children.

Our dedicated staff have been working hard to prepare for the new term, ensuring that our school continues to be a place where every child can thrive and achieve their full potential. We have many exciting plans and initiatives in place to support our pupils' academic, social, and emotional development.

We are delighted to welcome our new reception children and their family to our school community. They have settled in wonderfully, and it has been a joy to see their enthusiasm and eagerness to learn.

Key Updates for the New Term:

- Curriculum Enhancements: We have introduced new and engaging learning materials to enrich our curriculum, continuing to foster a natural curiosity and enthusiasm for learning.
- Extracurricular Activities: A wide range of clubs and activities will be available to cater to our pupils' interests and talents.
- Parent Engagement: We value your partnership and will be hosting several events and meetings to keep you informed and involved in your child's education over the course of the year.
- Attendance: Regular attendance is crucial for your child's success. We encourage all children to attend school every day and arrive on time. Consistent attendance helps children stay engaged, achieve better academic results, and build strong relationships with their peers and teachers.
- **Reading:** Reading is fundamental to your child's learning and development. We encourage you to foster a love of reading at home by setting aside time each day for your child to read. This not only improves literacy skills but also sparks imagination and creativity. Our school is stocked with a variety of books to cater to all interests, and we will be hosting reading challenges and events throughout the year to promote a culture of reading.
- Weekly Homework: We have been developing our approach to homework to ensure more
 consistency across the school. A weekly homework schedule will be shared in the termly
 curriculum maps. Your support and encouragement are vital in helping your child develop
 good study habits and a positive attitude towards learning.

Please ensure that you check our school website, Class Dojo and newsletters regularly for important updates and information. If you have not signed up to class dojo, please speak to your child's class teacher. If you have any questions or concerns, at any time through the academic year, do not hesitate to reach out to your child's teacher or the school office.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. Together, we can make this academic year a successful and rewarding one for all our children.

Enjoy the drier weather this weekend!

Warm regards,

Carly Wilkins Headteacher